

JCAC March 14, 2011 Membership Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:03pm by Susan Major

February 2011 minutes have been approved

Reports

- **Treasurer**
 - US Bank \$22,081.82; Copper Star Bank \$5,316.25; JH fund \$4,337.22. a Total of \$31,735.29; last year at this point accounts totaled \$16,176.04. Will receive a Federal tax refund of \$1056.00 and have to pay the State \$435.00.
- **Membership**
 - 162
- **Sunshine** - NR(no report)
- **Newsletter** – NR
- **Website/Group** – NR
- **Merchandise** – NR
- **Junior Handler**
 - Classes going well. Six students to finish the 18 week program.
 - Will order replacement shirts for those that entered the JH Show as the ones that were ordered we not satisfactory.
- **Cholla Patch**
 - Motioned; 2nd and passed to table the vote to have grass installed at the patch. We need to have few companies to go to site and look at it and provide quotes.
- **Equipment**– NR
- **Training**
 - Short instructors for the next session, Billie Rosen will send out email for help.
- **Seminars and Shows**
 - Jan Pinder seminar canceled due to low entries.
 - Rhonda Carter seminar most likely will cancel due to her being ill. Billie Rosen will send card and gift to her once more details are known.
 - Will try to get Ann Braue here again.
 - Have Stacy Peardot scheduled for next year.
 - Billie Rosen is getting the trailer hauling schedule for the summer set up.
 - Billie Rosen met with the Kachina committee. Parking will be allowed in the west parking lot. There will be an unloading zone near the road. Will have reserved parking for the show officials. Golf carts will be driving around if anyone wants to go into the building. Myra and Yvette will work out the worker lunches.
 - JCAC will have a Match for the Border Collie Club in late May or in June. They will hold a trial the 2nd weekend in February as the Saguaro Scramblers will not have their USDAA Show then.
 - Moved, 2nd and approved to hold a nighttime trial at the Buckeye Equestrian Center on the last weekend of July.
 - Trying to get an ECG trial here. Waiting for judge to confirm if she is available the week before the December trial. Jim Nicholson has agreed to make the gates needed for this game.
 - It was voted against having the January trial at Club Doggie.
 - For the April & May shows, the Coors building fees are up in the air so there may be a need to hold those shows at a different location, possible the Buckeye Equestrian Center. The normal April date is not available at that location but the May date is.
 - Billie Rosen to meet with Roger of the Superstition Kennel Club before meeting with the Fiesta Cluster committee to see if they will change their minds about allowing mixed breeds.
- **Old Business**
- **New Business** –
 - Any show bucks earned at any show are good towards class entries as well.
- **Announcements** – none

Next Meeting April 18, 2011

Adjourned

Respectfully submitted by Yvette Cook, Secretary